Civil Works Project Management

Branch Chief’s Meeting

14 May 2002

HOT ISSUES  discussed from 30 Apr 2002 meeting  

Augusta Flood (PM-Hampton Spradley, PM-CM):

PD must schedule the Feasibility Scoping Meeting ASAP. The project is proceeding at considerable risk while this milestone remains unmet. All efforts should focus on providing SAD and HQ their read-ahead packages for the FSM and setting a firm date for the FSM to occur. FSM should take place in Augusta to allow reviewers a first hand look at the project conditions and to ensure PDT involvement in the FSM. – PM needs to change schedule.  Lead Planner is responsible for compiling packages and sending to SAD.  Give SAD 30-45 days to review and send to HQ’s.  HQ’s sets date for FSM.  Change FSM location from Augusta to Savannah and invite someone from the ITR and USFWS.  

 

EN and CT must finalize the scope of work and issue the delivery order for improved condition modeling of Rocky and Rae basins to the AE(Engr Methods) ASAP.  Improved condition modeling for these basins must be completed by 1 July 2002.  – PM needs to change schedule into 2 deliverables at 30 days duration each.   Project schedule has been split into two deliverable(17June & 1July ‘02) for Rocky and Rae basins
 

EN should be making preparations and have a plan for completing the concept designs for Rocky and Rae basins by the middle of Sept 02. If the In-house staff will not be able to support this time frame then an AE should be standing by to perform this work. 

 

PD still needs to obtain the Planning Aide Report from the USFWS. – PD said ‘may not need PAR from USFWS if they attend the FSM’

 

Hartwell Phase 2 Rehab (PM-Hampton Spradley, PM-CM):  

Method of Exciter(s) procurement needs to be resolved. CT-P, PM, OC and OP must come to a resolution this week on whether to continue to pursue procurement via GSA schedule or convert to an IFB package. Which Exciters to be included in selected procurement package also needs to be finalized.  Exciter procurement for Hartwell Units 1-5 will now be via IFB
Arabia Mountain (PM-Monica Simon Dodd, PM-CM):   

The Senate E&PW Committee passed the study resolution for the Arabia Mountain project on 25 April 2002. –   Sen Cleland obtained from the Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works a study resolution authorizing the study .   
Recon is 1 year, $100K.  Lead Planner (Jeff Morris)  & PM (Monica Simon Dodd) needs to schedule a site visit.  Have 6 months to finish report and 1 year to finish PMP.

Brunswick Harbor Deepening (PM-Dan Parrott, PM-C)

Inner Harbor Contract:

ITR and BCOE review comments must be provided to PM(Spradley) NLT Thursday 2 May '02. Remind reviewers that no editorial comments should be included in this correspondence. All editorial comments should be furnished separately to the lead designer. All of the ITR and BCOE review comments must be resolved/annotated by the lead designers and provided back to PM(Spradley) NLT 8 May 02. The BCOE and ITR certifications will be routed(hand carried) for signatures on 9/10 May 02.  Advertisement date is now 15 May 02.

Bar Channel Contract:  

Amendment must be issued NLT Friday 3 May 02. This provides the required 10 days between amendment issuance and the revised bid opening date of 13 May 02. Only outstanding issue is the In-Water Disposal concern expressed by Norfolk Dredging. PD(Calver) and EN(Brinson) are working on a resolution to this concern today.

Exciter Purchase Russell and Hartwell (PM-Jay Palmer, OP-SH): 

1.  Contracting wants to perform a market survey of the vendors listed under the GSA 412-99 SIN.  We are trying to convince them that all they need to do is look at the GSA contracts of all those vendors without contacting them (all the information needed is on the contracts).  – OP will let CT know by 3 May as to whether they need to continue Market Survey or not.

 

2.  Russell is short around $80,000 for the purchase of Exciters for Unit 1-4.  This means only three exciters can be purchased without additional funds.
 

   3.  Hartwell does not have funds for Unit 5 exciter. – Already requested funds

   4.  PM is thinking about changing the purchase to an IFB instead of GSA in order to get the supply and install in one contract.

Savannah Harbor Expansion (PM-Doug Plachy, PM-CM):  The scope and cost estimate for this work is needed ASAP from EN-GG.

It was our understanding that this would be done in a couple of weeks (from 3 Apr). – EN-GG & EN-GS both thought the other was doing scope and cost-estimate.  They are now discussing – Complete PM(Plachy) received scope and cost estimate at 

8 May 02 PDT meeting.  
Hot Issues for week of 14 May 2002:

Attendance Requirements of  PDT team members at PDT team meetings:

When notified by PM of an upcoming PDT meeting ALL team members are required to do everything possible to attend. If for any reason a PDT team member's absence is unavoidable then the PDT member's Section, Branch or Division Chief must attend. Attendees should make whatever arrangements are necessary to ensure they arrive promptly at the designated meeting location and MUST remain in attendance until the meeting is adjourned. Being busy or having other commitments is NOT an acceptable EXCUSE for failure to attend PDT team meetings.

General Investigations(GI)

Augusta Flood Control (PM-Hampton Spradley, PM-CM)

PDT must expedite providing SAD the read ahead material for the FSM. PDT agreed to conduct the FSM in Savannah. We must set a date soon with our customer and resource agencies before their summer calendars are full. 

ITR team members from all divisions must be provided to PM this week.

EN and CT must expedite issuance of the delivery order to Engineering Methods for improved condition modeling of Rocky and Rae basins. Project schedule has been split into two deliverable(17June & 1July ‘02) for Rocky and Rae basins. 

EN must soon decide how they intend to complete the Concept Designs for Rocky and Rae basins this FY.

PD still needs to obtain either a Planning Aide Report or a letter from USFWS. Letter is due in this week. PD/PM also needs to MIPR the funds to USFWS for preparation of the 2b report.

Savannah Harbor Expansion (PM-Doug Plachy, PM-CM)

The latest revision of the PMP for SHE was sent out last week with a suspense date for comments by last Wednesday, 8 May 02.  As of today, the only comments received were from PA, PD and OC.  Although I will confirm at the next PDT meeting, my assumption is that EN, OP, & CT have no comments and are ready to sign.
Construction General(CG)

Hartwell Phase 2 Rehab (PM-Hampton Spradley, PM-CM)

Exciter procurement for Hartwell Units 1-5 will now be via IFB.  Units 1-4 will be using CG funds and unit 5 will be using O&M funds.

Governor Supply and Install contract final design is being reviewed. CT should be looking ahead at a July advertisement date.

HDC has requested some soils data in support of the Switchyard Upgrade contract. EN-GS(Foreman) has been briefed on what is required. Data should be forwarded to HDC through PM this week.

Brunswick Harbor Deepening (PM-Hampton Spradley, PM-CM)

Bid opening 14 May 02 on the Bar Channel. CT should be making preparations for bid opening and contract award. Inner Harbor Contract goes out for bid NLT Friday 17 May '02. Annotated ITR/BCOE review comments are needed from EN-HC by cob Monday 13 May '02.  ITR and BCOE certification must be signed NLT cob Tuesday 14 May 2002. 

Quacco Canal (PM-Martin Cooley, PM-CM):  Study schedule impacted due to landowners non-acceptance of current alternatives.  Initial impact is 85 days.  However, we will evaluate schedule to reduce impact... if possible.

Operations & Maintenance(O&M)

Clemson Pumping Station (PM-Robert Guilherme, OP-SH)

A request for Mod was sent to CT on 4/12.  CT contacted the COR on or about 5/6 and the criticality of this action was identified NLT 5/9.  Discussions with CT today (5/13) indicates that the RFP portion of the Mod could be issued today.  We need a continued focus here and anticipate having the Mod signed by the EOM.

Exciter Purchase 1-4 Russell and 1-5 Hartwell (PM-Jay Palmer, OP-SH) 

Need to provide Contracting with synopsis of the project.  They will use this to conduct the market survey.  Will provide to contracting by 24 May.  
 

The BCOE package contains more information than necessary for GSA purchase.  I will cut the package down to just the technical requirements and provide to Contracting by 24 May.
 

Contracting needs labor money to begin the market survey and processing of the GSA purchase.  Will provide PR&C's for both labor and the exciter purchase by 24 May.
 

